March 4, 2003

The Honorable Cynthia Sullivan

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Sullivan:

Enclosed for Council review and approval is a supplemental ordinance to change the Wastewater Treatment Division (WTD) Capital Improvement Program (CIP) reallocation report submittal date from March 15th to May 15th of each year.

Background:

Ordinance 1422, Section 6 and K.C.C. 4.04, wastewater capital improvement budgeting section, provides the WTD with reprogramming flexibility needed to respond in a timely manner to events beyond the control of the WTD that result in temporary postponement or acceleration of WTD CIP projects allocated in the current budget year. 

WTD CIP project budget allocation substitutions may take place during the budget year among the projects specifically adopted in the current six-year WTD CIP together with carryover projects from previously adopted plans without the need for the enactment of amendatory appropriations ordinances. 

Implementation of the WTD CIP shall be in accordance with the project funding priorities and project funding levels identified in the annual wastewater six-year CIP as adopted by the County Council.  The ordinance states that the WTD shall prepare and submit to the Council a WTD CIP reallocation and status report on or before March 15th of each year.

Request:

Changing the WTD CIP reallocation report submittal date from March 15th to May 15th of each year will benefit the WTD CIP and the Council. The new date allows the WTD CIP project managers to use actual expenditures to update project budgets, schedules, and status.  With that information, WTD CIP project managers can assess whether reallocation funding is needed and/or available among projects.  
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A May 15th submittal date will allow the WTD to provide Council with the most current and accurate project information in the reallocation and status report and the rate proposal due in late May.  Compliance with the March 15th submittal date would result in the Council receiving two different capital project budget status reports.  Information submitted for the rate process in late May would reflect the preferred year to date actual expenditures rather than the year to date estimated expenditures. 

Additionally, approval of this request would grant WTD the same CIP reallocation and status report submittal date (May 15th) as the Water and Land Resources Division. 

If you have any questions, please contact Don Theiler, Division Director, Wastewater Treatment Division, Department of Natural Resources & Parks, at (206) 684-1551, or Steve Call, Director, Office of Management and Budget, at (206) 684-1935.

Sincerely, 

Ron Sims

King County Executive

Enclosure

cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  David deCourcy, Chief of Staff




  Shelley Sutton, Policy Staff Director




  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council


Steve Call, Director, Office of Management and Budget (OMB)


Darcia Thurman, Budget Analyst, OMB


Pam Bissonnette, Director, Department of Natural Resources and Parks (DNRP)


Don Theiler, Division Director, Wastewater Treatment Division, DNRP
